(Pages: 6)

Reg. No.	:	 	
Name:			

First Semester B.A./B.Sc./B.Com. Degree Examination, November 2019

First Degree Programme Under CBCSS

Language Course - I

EN 1111.1, EN 1111.2 & EN 1111.3 : LISTENING, SPEAKING AND READING (Common for B.A/B.Sc. (EN 1111.1), B.Com. (EN 1111.2) & Career Related 2(a) (EN 1111.3))

(2016 Admission to 2018 Admission)

Time: 3 Hours Max. Marks: 80

- I. Answer all questions, each in a word or sentence.
- 1. Write the IPA symbol for the last sound in the word Singing.
- 2. "The sun rises in the east". What intonation would be associated with this statement?
- Given here is an incorrect transcription of the word Engineering. Correct the mistake and rewrite. / end3ini:rin/
- 4. Using the IPA symbols, provide an example for a long vowel.
- 5. Give at least three different spellings for the long vowel /i: /
- 6. Transcribe the word Author.
- 7. Give an expression that is commonly used while greeting a guest.
- 8. You bumped into someone while walking on the road. How would you apologise?
- 9. What is a blog?
- 10. Who is Mrs. Shorrocks?

 $(10 \times 1 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

- II. Answer any eight, each in a short paragraph not exceeding 50 words.
- 11. Transcribe the following words: Creative, Tumbler, Laminate, Printed.
- 12. Write a short note one-mails.
- 13. Create a short exchange between a librarian and a student at the library.
- 14. Indicate the type of reading technique you'd employ while reading :
 - (a) Telephone Directory,
 - (b) Railway Time Table,
 - (c) Newspaper Report,
 - (d) Tabular Data
- 15. Identify the diphthongs in the following words: Loan, Bound, Manure, Coin.
- 16. List some techniques and practices to improve one's vocabulary.
- 17. What is intonation?
- 18. How did Jean and Pierre trick Marion and Gaultier?
- 19. How did Lady Muriel and Lady Grace react when the queen stopped them from accompanying her?
- 20. How does the spat between his daughters lead to Abel Merryweather discovering the truth?
- 21. If you were looking for a particular train in a train time table, would you be skimming or scanning a page? How are the two processes different?
- 22. Bring out the irony in the title of the play "The Dear Departed".

 $(8 \times 2 = 16 \text{ Marks})$

- III. Answer any six, each in a paragraph not exceeding 100 words.
- 23. You are at a reputed garment store in the city. You have come to return some dresses that you've purchased previously because you are unhappy with them. Frame a dialogue between you and the customer service personnel.
- 24. How important are images and graphics in texts?

Mayank

25. You are looking for hostel accommodation. Complete the dialogue between you and the hostel warden based on the dialogue cues.

You	Hostel Warden
Enters the room, introduces	Greets and welcomes you
States purpose of visit, enquires about hostel facilities, type of room etc	Responds, gives details about the facilities and rooms
Asks about timings and rules	Gives details
Asks about hostel fees	Provides details
Thanks the warden	Asks to fill registration form before leaving.

26. You are Mayank and you've just missed a train. Complete the conversation with the

station master :		
Station master	:	Good afternoon. How can I help you?
Mayank	:	
Station master	:	Oh! Where were you going?
Mayank	:	
Station manager	:	Ah yes. That train left just a few minutes ago.
Mayank	:	
Station master		Let's see. The next train leaves at 17:15 from platform 2.

Station master

No, there are no trains before that.

Mayank

.

Station master

No, you will have to take a new ticket. Your previous

one was for a passenger train. This is an express train.

Mayank

Station master

That will be Rs. 48.

Mayank

.

Station master

Platform number 2. You can take the stairs to the left of

this counter.

Mayank

Station master

Safe journey.

27. It is a holiday and you and your friend want to go for a movie. Construct a dialogue in which both of you discuss and decide on which movie to watch and why.

28. Read the poem and answer the questions below :

Sundays too my father got up early and put his clothes on in the blueblack cold, then with cracked hands that ached from labor in the weekday weather made banked fires blaze. No one ever thanked him.

I'd wake and hear the cold splintering, breaking.
When the rooms were warm, he'd call,
and slowly I would rise and dress,
fearing the chronic angers of that house,

Speaking indifferently to him, who had driven out the cold and polished my good shoes as well. What did I know, what did I know of love's austere and lonely offices?

- (a) What colour does the poet use to describe the cold?
- (b) What days did the father get up to make the fire?
- (c) Were the father's actions were appreciated? How can you tell?
- (d) Provide an appropriate title for the poem.
- 29. Darton's expedition was a doomed expedition. Comment.
- 30. Write a short note on the different varieties of English.
- 31. Read the passage and answer the questions that follow:

Do you remember when you were twelve years old? It was a confusing time for me. When I was twelve, I had a very embarrassing situation. I went to the family barber, Mr. Willard, and he cut my hair very short. All my friends had long hair back then. That was the style. Mr. Willard didn't care much for style. I didn't want to be different, and I looked like a plucked chicken. I even missed a few days of school because of my embarrassment. My sister was amused. She told me not to be disappointed. After all, she said, the hair will grow back. Still, to me, it was very upsetting.

I learned a valuable lesson from this situation. Today, when I go to the barber, I always say exactly how I want my hair. I advise you to do the same. Speak to the barber before you sit down in that revolving chair. Explain exactly what you want. Watch carefully in the mirror as the barber cuts your hair. Don't be frightened to speak up. Barbers want their customers to be happy. They welcome your instructions.

I was probably too sensitive about my hair then. Now, at my age, I am just proud of the hair that i have. By the way, Mr. Willard no longer cuts my hair. He's retired. His daughter Wilhelmina, a hairstylist, runs the shop. She not only cuts my hair, but she I so styles the hair of my wife and children. No more plucked chickens.

- (a) What happened to the writer when he was twelve?
- (b) How is the writer different now?
- (c) Why did the narrator miss a few days of school?
- (d) The phrase plucked chicken implies?

 $(6 \times 4 = 24 \text{ Marks})$

- IV. Answer any two in about 300 words:
- 32. Create conversations based on the prompts given :
 - (a) You and your friend are planning to go out for dinner. Decide on where you want to go, giving reasons for choosing a particular restaurant.
 - (b) At the restaurant, choose items from the menu that both of you would like to order.
 - (c) Give your order to the waiter. The waiter will give his/her suggestions, based on which you will alter your choice of food.
- 33. Attempt the appreciation of the story "Under Fire".
- 34. The Organs of speech.
- Transcribe the following words: speaker, coffee, cassette, climate, roller coaster, plantation, minority, hardbound, cellular, contrary, sty, leather, lather, pizza, application.

H-2011

(Pages: 3)

Reg. No.		
Name :		

First Semester B.A./B.Sc. Degree Examination, November 2019

First Degree Programme under CBCSS

Hindi (Additional Language I)

HN 1111.1: PROSE AND ONE ACT PLAYS

(2018 Admission onwards)

Time: 3 Hours

Max. Marks: 80

- प्रत्येक परश्न का उत्तर एक या दो वाक्य में लिखिए :
- 1. 'पंच परमेश्वर' किसकी रचना है?
- भीष्म साहनी की आत्मकथा का नाम क्या है?
- 3. 1924 में गांधी जी ने किस आंदोलन का नेतृत्व किया था?
- 4. जगदीश चन्द्र माथुर के संस्मरण किन पुस्तकों में संग्रहीत है?
- हिरशंकर परसाई के कहानी संग्रहों के नाम बतलाइए।
- 6. 'आधे अधूरे' किसका नाटक है?
- 7. 'मुक्ति मार्ग' किसका काव्य संग्रह है?
- 8. 'बहू की विदा' एकांकी में कौन कौन से पात्र हैं?
- 9. गोदान किसका उपन्यास है?
- 10. भीष्म साहनी के नाटकों के नाम लिखिए।

 $(10 \times 1 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

- II. किन्हीं आठ प्रश्नों के उत्तर लगभग 50 शब्दों में लिखिए :
- 11. डॉ चड्ढा ने मरीज़ को देखने से क्यों इंकार कर दिया?
- 12. श्रीमान ने किस शर्त पर हेतु को जाने दिया?
- 13. बीड़ी पीने की बुरी आदत की शुरुआत गांधीजी में कैसे हुई?
- 14. पी.डी. टंडन के व्यक्तित्व की विशेषतों को बतलाइए।
- 15. मरकर नरक पहुंचने पर भी लेखक को दुख क्यों नहीं हुआ?
- 16. राधा भाभी क्या दिखावटी व्यवहार करती हैं?
- 17. 'यही कि मेरे पिता अंधे क्यों हुए' वाक्यांश की व्याख्या कीजिए।
- 18. कमला के चरित्र की विशेषताओं को स्पष्ट कीजिए।
- 19. भगत किस प्रकार के व्यक्ति थे?
- 20. अधिकारी वर्ग की तरह अध्यापक का ओहदा ऊंचा करने के लिए झा साहब ने क्या व्यवस्था की?
- 21. हेतु जब घर जाने की इच्छा प्रकट कर रहा था तब घर का वातावरण कैसा था?
- 22. पांडवों ने अंत में दुर्योधन को कैसे पराजित किया?

(8 × 2 = 16 Marks)

- III. किन्हीं छे प्रश्नों के उत्तर लगभग 100 शब्दों में लिखिए।
- 23. डॉ चड्ढा का चरित्र की क्या विशेषताएँ थी?
- 24. हेतू का चरित्र चित्रण कीजिए।
- 25. किस घटना से गांधी जी को शुद्ध अहिंसा का पाठ मिला?
- 26. डॉ झा की विशिष्टताओं को स्पष्ट कीजिए।
- 27. . 'अंडे के छिलके' एकांकी के विभिन्न पात्र किस प्रकार दोहरी जिंदगी जी रहे हैं?

- 28. 'महाभारत की एक साझ' में अभिव्यक्त दुर्योधन के चरित्र पर प्रकाश डालिए।
- 29. जीवनलाल समाज के कैसे लोगों का प्रतिनिधित्व करता है?
- 30. लेखक को नरक से बोलने की आवश्यकता क्यों पड़ी ?
- 31. भगत के मानसिक द्वंद्व को प्रेमचन्द ने किस प्रकार चित्रित किया है?

 $(6 \times 4 = 24 \text{ Marks})$

- IV. किन्हीं दो प्रश्नों के उत्तर 250 शब्दों में लिखिए।
- मानवता के श्रेष्ठ आदशों की स्थापना प्रेमचंद की कहानियों में हुई है मंत्र कहानी के आधार पर सिद्ध कीजिए।
- 33. 'चोरी और प्रायश्चित' पाठ की समीक्षा कीजिए।
- 34. 'मैं नरक से बोल रहा हूँ' पाठ के आधार पर हरिशंकर परसाई जी की व्यंग्य कला पर प्रकाश डालिए।
- 35. 'शिष्टाचार' कहानी का सारांश लिखिए।

H-2028

(Pages: 3)

Reg. No.	:
Name:	

First Semester B.A./B.Sc. Degree Examination, November 2019 First Degree Programme Under CBCSS

Foundation Course I

EN 1121 & CG 1121.3 : WRITINGS ON CONTEMPORARY ISSUES (Common for B.A./B.Sc. English & Communicative English)

(2019 Admission)

Time: 3 Hours

Max. Marks: 80

PARTA

- I. Answer ALL questions, each in a word or a sentence :
- 1. What is dopamine?
- 2. What does the Section 64 of NDPS act state?
- 3. What is UTM?
- 4. Define AI?
- 5. When was the term secularism first used?
- 6. What is MSD and RSI?
- 7. When did the General Assembly adopt the Universal Declaration of Human rights?

- 8. What does Adam Smith state about infanticide?
- How did ageing in India increased exponentially?
- 10. Expand and define GNP.

 $(10 \times 1 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

PART B

- II. Attempt any EIGHT questions in not more than 50 words :
- 11. Explain the different causes for drug abuse, state in the prescribed essay.
- 12. Describe Alan Turing's contribution to artificial intelligence.
- 13. How does drug abuse affects the brain of the user?
- 14. What were the suggestions the author received regarding the steps to cure her disease?
- 15. Elucidate the different aspects of civil law.
- 16. Why is the author sceptical regarding the use of smart phone?
- 17. Explain the different economic and cultural rights.
- 18. Discuss the method of formulating the ratio of girls to boys in India.
- 19. What is Amartys Sen's views about the female-male ratio in different parts of India?
- 20. Explain the significance of infrastructure in old age care.
- 21. What does the author state about 'boy-preference'?
- 22. What was the effect of globalization on China?

(8 × 2 = 16 Marks)

PARTC

- III. Attempt any SIX questions in around 100 words:
- Describe Turing Test and its relevance in the context of artificial intelligence.
- 24. Discuss the different exercise that the author did to cure her rotator cuff tear.
- 25. Describe the formation of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights.
- 26. Discuss the transition of total fertility rate in Bangladesh.
- 27. Explain the impact of female education in women empowerment.
- 28. Discuss the initiatives of China and South Korea in women empowerment.
- 29. What are the economic factors that influence geriatric care in India?
- 30. Give a brief overview about the impact of privatisation.
- 31. What is the effect of globalization on health care?

(6 × 4 = 24 Marks)

PART D

- IV. Attempt any TWO questions in not less than 300 words:
- 32. Give an overview of Samudranil Mukherjee's views on drug abuse.
- 33. Discuss the concept of artificial intelligence as put forth by Gareth Southwell.
- 34. Describe the evolution of written norms in human rights.
- 35. Critically examine P. Sainath's views about globalization. (2 x 15 = 30 Marks)

H-2028

3

(Pages: 3)

Reg. N	10.	: .	 	 	•••
Name	:		 	 	

First Semester B.A./B.Sc. Degree Examination, November 2019 First Degree Programme under CBCSS Malayalam Language

Language Course II - Additional Language I

ML 1111.1 : മലയാള കവിത

(2018 admission onwards)

Time: 3 Hours Max. Marks: 80

- I. ഒരു വാക്കിലോ പരമാവധി രണ്ടു വാക്യത്തിലോ ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക.
- 1. ജരിതയുടെ ഭർത്താവ് ആര്?
- 2. 'ഗ്രാമവൃക്ഷത്തിലെ കുയിൽ' ആരുടെ രചനയാണ്?
- 3. 'ആരോമൽച്ചേകവരങ്കം പിടിച്ചിട്ടും' അരമുഴംപോലും പിൻവാങ്ങാത്തതെന്ത്?
- ആദ്യത്തെ കർഷകരാജാവായി ശോഭിച്ചതാര്?
- 'ഗോപികാദണ്ഡകം' എന്ന ചേന ഏതു കവിതയോടുള്ള പ്രതികരണമാണ്?
- 6. ഒക്ടേവിയോ പാസിന്റെ 'സൺസ്റ്റോൺ' എന്ന ക്യതി 'സൂര്യശില' എന്ന പേരിൽ വിവർത്തനം ചെയ്യതാര്?
- 7. ഇക്കുറി ആതിരയെ ഒരുമിച്ചു കൈകൾകോർത്ത് എതിരേല്ലണമെന്നു പറയാൻ കാരണമെന്ത്?

- 8. 'അമ്പലമണി' രചിച്ചതാര്?
- 9. ഉണ്ണിയാർച്ച പിറന്ന വീടേത്?
- 10. 'ശക്തിയുടെ കവി' എന്ന വിശേഷണം നേടിയതാര്?

 $(10 \times 1 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

- II. ഒരു ഖണ്ഡികയിൽ കുവിയാതെ എട്ടു ചോദ്യത്തിന് ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക.
- 11. "എങ്ങാനും പൊയ്ക്കൊൾകമ്മേ! നീകൂടെ മരിക്കേണ്ടാ" ഇങ്ങനെ പറയാൻ കാരണമെന്ത്?
- 12. "ഭീതിവേണ്ട, തരികതെനിക്കു നീ" പറഞ്ഞതാര്? സൂചിതമെന്ത്?
- 13. മനസ്വിനിയുടെ ചികുരഭരം വിലസിയത് എപ്രകാരമാണ്? കല്പനയുടെ ഭംഗി പരിശോധിക്കുക.
- 14. "നങ്കടം കാൺകിലും കാണാതെ പോകയോ മംഗലേ നീയൊരു മങ്കയല്ലേ?" - പറഞ്ഞതാര്? കാരണമെന്ത്?
- 15. "ഒന്നിണ്ടു കേൾക്കണം അച്ഛനോട്" ഉണ്ണിയാർച്ച ചോദിക്കുന്നതെന്ത് ?
- 16. വ്യദ്ധന്റെ പ്രണയം ചാഞ്ഞു പെയ്യുന്ന മഴപോലെയാണെന്നു പറയുന്നതെന്തുകൊണ്ട്?
- "മർദ്ദനമേറ്റു വലഞ്ഞോരെൻ ദ്യഢ-മസ്തകമിപ്പൊഴുമുയരുന്നു." - ആരുടെ? എന്തുകൊണ്ട്?
- 18. "അവിടെ നീ പോകേണ്ട, തവരുടെ മാർഗ്ഗമെന്നറിയൂ" എവിടെ? സൂചിതമെന്ത്?
- "എത്ര കൊഴുത്ത ചവർപ്പു കുടിച്ചു വറ്റിച്ചു നാം ഇത്തിർ ശാന്തിതൻ ശർക്കര നുണയുവാൻ" - സൂചിതമെന്ത്?
- 20. ''ആരന്ധകാരത്തെ സൃഷ്ടിച്ചവൻ, ദയാ-വാരാശിയദ്ദേഹം വാഴ്ത്തപ്പെട്ടോൻ'' - ഇങ്ങനെ സ്തുതിക്കാൻ കാരണമെന്ത്?
- 21. "അതിരുണ്ടവൾതൻ ക്ഷമയ്ക്കാം" ആരുടെ? സൂചിതമെന്ത്?
- 22. പാടത്തു കുതിരിനു കുനം വീഴുന്നതിനൊപ്പം കോമന്റെ വീട്ടിലുയർന്ന ആശകൾ ഏവ?

 $(8 \times 2 = 16 \text{ Marks})$

- III. നൂറ്റിയിരുപതു വാക്കിൽ കവിയാതെ ആറു ചോദ്യത്തിന് ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക.
- 23. ഒരു തൈ നടുമ്പോൾ കൂടെ നടുന്നത് എന്തൊക്കെയാണ്?
- 24. മൊബൈൽഫോണിനെ പ്രണയവുമായി ബന്ധിക്കുന്നതിന്റെ കാവ്യയുക്തി പരിശോധിക്കുക.
- 25. 'എലികൾ' എന്ന രചനയിൽ ഹാസ്യം ദുരന്താവിഷ്കാരത്തിനു കരുവാകുന്നതെങ്ങനെ?
- 26. കൃഷ്ണന്റെ ബാല്യം 'കുഞ്ഞേ, മുലപ്പാൽ കുടിക്കരുത്' എന്ന കവിതയുടെ ഭാവാന്തർീക്ഷത്തെ നിർണ്ണയിക്കുന്നതെങ്ങനെ?
- 27. ധർമ്മാം, കർമ്മാം എന്നിവയെക്കുറിച്ചുള്ള ധാരണകൾ 'ജരിതാവിലാപ'ത്തിലെ വൈകാരികമായ സന്ദർഭത്തിൽ പ്രവർത്തിക്കുന്നതെങ്ങനെ?
- 28. ''അപ്രതിമഗുണാർദ്രമനസ്വിനി നീ'' എന്നു പ്രിയതമയെ വാഴ്ത്തുന്നതിന്റെ കാരണങ്ങൾ എവ?
- 29. "ഒന്നല്ലെനിക്കുള്ളൂ പൊന്മകനും അവനെ പഴുതെ നീ കൊല്ലിക്കല്ലേ" - അച്ഛൻ ഇങ്ങനെ പറയാൻ കാരണമെന്ത്?
- "പാരിന്റെ ദാസിച്ചെറുമിയായ്പ്പോകയാൽ സൂരജേ നീയെന്തുയർച്ച നേടി" - സൂചിതമെന്ത്?
- 31. 'നിനക്ക്' എന്ന കവിതയിലെ വാഗ്മാനങ്ങളുടെ സവിശേഷത പരിശോധിക്കുക.

 $(6 \times 4 = 24 \text{ Marks})$

- മൂന്നു പുറത്തിൽ കവിയാതെ രണ്ടു ചോദ്യത്തിന് ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക.
- 32. "വൃദ്ധരതിയുടെ നിസ്സഹായതയെ വാത്സല്യരാശിയിലേക്കു വലിച്ചടുപ്പിക്കുന്ന അനുഭവമാണ് ചാഞ്ഞു പെയ്യുന്ന മഴയിലേത്" - പരിശോധിക്കുക.
- 33. 'സഫലമീയാത്ര' എന്ന കൃതാർത്ഥതയോടെ കവി അതിരയെ എതിരേല്ലുന്നതിന്റെ ഭാവമേഖലകൾ വിശകലനം ചെയ്യുക.
- 34. ''നാടകീയമായ ആഖ്യാനശൈലികൊണ്ടും പരിവർത്തനോത്സുകമായ പ്രമേയം കൊണ്ടും പ്രസക്തമാണ് ചണ്ഡാലഭിക്ഷുകി'' - പാഠഭാഗത്തെ മുൻനിർത്തി പരിശോധിക്കുക.
- 'പുത്തൻകലവും അരിവാളും' എന്ന കവിതയുടെ ചരിത്രപരവും സാമൂഹികവുമായ പ്രസക്തി പരിശോധിക്കുക.

H - 2027

1	P	2	a	es	1	î
3	V.	a	ч	62	4)	r

Reg.	No.		
Name	e :		

First Semester B.A./B.Sc./B.Com. Degree Examination, November 2019

First Degree Programme under CBCSS

LANGUAGE COURSE - I

EN 1111.1, EN 1111.2 & EN 1111.3 : LANGUAGE SKILLS

(Common for B.A./B.Sc. (EN 1111.1), B.Com. (EN 1111.2) & Career Related 2(a) (EN 1111.3))

(2019 Admission)

Time: 3 Hours Max. Marks: 80

- I. Answer all questions, each in a word or a sentence.
- Define vowel sounds.
- 2. Find two words that rhyme with the word "Make."
- 3. Identify the sounds underlined in the following words:
 - (i) rise
 - (ii) phone
- 4. What is a syllable?
- 5. Write the weak forms of 'and.'
- 6. Statements take a _____ tone
- 7. Mark stress in the following words:
 - (i) moderation
 - (ii) about

Write two synonyms each for: (i) agony (ii) assist What is plagiarism? What is netiquette? $(10 \times 1 = 10 \text{ Marks})$ Answer any eight, each in a short paragraph not exceeding 50 words : 11. 11. Write a note on the importance of soft skills. 12. How does redundancy affect communication? 13. What is non-verbal communication? 14. What are diphthongs? Introduce the sounds with examples. 15. What is tonic syllable? 16. What is podcasting? 17. Why is anchoring considered to be a challenging job? 18. Write a paragraph on barriers to reading. 19. How can academic writing be made more effective?

conversation.

20. Mention the etiquettes you need to follow while engaging in a telephone

21. How can you improve interpersonal skills through communication?

111	. Answer any	six, each in a paragraph not exceeding 100 words:
23	. Complete th	e conversation given below :
	Renu:	
	Professor:	Hi Renu,Good morning. You were not seen these days. What happened?
	Renu:	
	Professor:	Sorry to hear that. How are you now?
	Renu:	
	Professor:	That's great. —?
	Renu :	Sir, I think I can finish everything this week.
	Professor:	Exams begin next month. The schedule will be published soon.
	Renu:	?
	Professor:	Don't worry. Paper valuation will be liberal.
	Renu:	I have prepared almost well. But I need some extra lessons.
	Professor:	Of course. I'll be free after three.
	Renu:	
	Professor:	Ok. We'll meet tomorrow.
	Renu:	
24.	Cumpany, III	plied for the post of Public Relations Officer in a Public Limited e CEO of the firm conducts a telephone interview with you. Write at langes between you and the CEO which were delivered during the ess.
25.	Write an and festival.	thoring script for the inaugural function of an international film

- 26. Write a blog on the importance of technology in the field of education.
- 27. Write an email to your friend describing your first day at college.
- 28. Draft minutes of the NSS committee meeting held in the Seminar Hall of your college recently. Imagine you are the general secretary of the organization and the meeting was arranged in connection with the forthcoming "Say No to Drugs" campaign.
- 29. Being the General Captain, write a report of the Annual Sports Day Celebrations conducted in your college.
- 30. Edit the following passage:

Ethiopian Prime Minister Abiy Ahmed has won the 2019 Nobel Peace Prize on Friday for his peace-making efforts which ended two decades of hospitality with long-time emeny Eritrea. Through Africa's youngest leader still faced big challenges, he had in under two years in power begun political and economic reforms that promises a best life for many in impoverished Ethiopia and restored ties with Eritrea that had been froze for a 1998-2000 border war.

31. Write a script for a podcast on gender discrimination prevailing in India.

 $(6 \times 4 = 24 \text{ Marks})$

- IV. Answer any two each in about 300 hundred words:
- 32. Prepare a speech on the topic: Corruption in Public Life.
- 33. Write a telephone conversation between you and a reputed writer. You want him/her to address the students on the inauguration of English Association.
- 34. You saw the advertisement for the post of sub-editors in a leading daily and you like to apply for the same. You possess the required qualifications and experience. Prepare a covering letter and CV.
- 35. Write an essay on the ways and means to enhance English language skills among second language learners.

H-1982

(Pages: 3)

Reg. N	10.	:	
Name	:		

First Semester B.A. Degree Examination, November 2019

First Degree Programme under CBCSS

Complementary Course I

HY 1131.1: HISTORY OF MODERN INDIA (1857-1900) (FOR ECONOMICS, ISLAMIC HISTORY AND SOCIOLOGY)

(2014 Admission onwards)

Time: 3 Hours

Max. Marks: 80

PART A

Answer ALL questions.

Each question carries 1 mark.

- 1. Who was the earliest exponent of Sepoy Mutiny theory?
- "The Revolt of 1857 served as a perennial source of inspiration in their later struggle for freedom", who said it?
- 3. Who declared the Revolt of 1857 as a Jihad against the English?
- 4. Who started the English monthly paper Prabuddha Bharata?
- 5. Who was known as 'Punjab Lion'?
- 6. Rast Goftar belonged to?
- 7. The first President of Indian National Congress.

- 8. Satyarth Prakash
 9. Jyotirao Phule was born in Satara district of ______ in 1827.
 10. In which year the Brahmo Marriage Act passed? (10 × 1 = 10 Marks)
 PART B
 Answer any EIGHT questions.
 - Each correct answer carries 2 marks.
- 11. Rani Lakshmi Bhai of Jhansi
- 12. Bahdur Sha Zafar
- 13. Subsidiary Alliance system.
- 14. Ryotwari system.
- 15. Aligarh Movement
- 16. Guru Granth Sahib
- 17. Aruvippuram Consecration
- 18. Kudi Arasu
- 19. Pandita Rama Bai
- 20. The Amrita Bazar Patrika
- 21. Dadabhai Naoroji
- 22. 'The Economic History of India'

 $(8 \times 2 = 16 \text{ Marks})$

H-1982

PART C

Answer any SIX questions in not more than 120 words.

Each answer carries 4 marks.

- 23. Which incident acted as the lightening conductor of the Revolt of 1857?
- 24. Who were the main actors of the Revolt of 1857?
- 25. Critically examine the Govt. of India Act 1858.
- 26. What do you know about Dr. Athmaram Pandurang?
- 27. Examine development of Anti-Caste movements in India.
- 28. Explain the role of early political associations in India.
- 29. What was the British attitude towards the Indian National Congress?
- 30. Birth of Indian National Congress.
- 31. Ideological confrontation within the Congress.

 $(6 \times 4 = 24 \text{ Marks})$

PART D

Answer any TWO questions. Each correct answer carries 15 marks.

- 32. Examine various theories on the Revolt of 1857.
- 33. Explain the role various organizations in the Indian Renaissance.
- 34. Critically examine the programmes and policies of the Moderates.
- 35. Illustrate the major impacts of British policies on Indian Economy.